If you want to be mentioned as a co-signatory of the letter below, please go to the bottom of the page, state your agreement, complete the requested details and return the letter as soon as possible to etra@pandora.be. Thank you!


To whom it may concern

As stakeholders in the business of electric cycles and light electric vehicles, we sincerely believe that these vehicles can play an extremely important role in achieving sustainable mobility in the EU. 

However, today our businesses are confronted with a regulatory framework which proves to severely obstruct the development of the market of electric cycles and light electric vehicles, other than pedal assisted cycles with a motor output of 250W and assistance up to 25 km/h. We believe there is an enormous potential for other types of electric cycles and light electric vehicles, but that potential can only be unlocked on condition that the regulatory framework changes.

You are currently preparing the report on the proposal for a regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council on the approval and market surveillance of two-or three-wheel vehicles and quadricycles. In this framework, the European Twowheel Retailers’ Association (ETRA) has presented you with a detailed proposal aimed at amending the Commission’s proposal for the benefit of electric cycles and light electric vehicles. 

The ETRA proposal holds a number of coherent and substantiated amendments based on 3 main principles:
1. the exclusion from the type-approval of all electric pedal assisted cycles with assistance up to 25 km/h without specification of a motor output limit, because speed and not power is the determining safety factor;

2. the exclusion from the type-approval of all very light electric vehicles with a weight of < 25 kg and a maximum design speed up to 25 km/h, because speed and not power is the determining safety factor;

3. the development of appropriate type-approval requirements for those electrically assisted cycles and light electric vehicles which are not excluded from the type-approval;
We kindly but urgently request you to integrate these amendments in the report . In not doing so, you will stop the market from growing and developing beyond its current limits. In doing so, you will be taking a major step in establishing a European regulatory framework that will allow electric cycles and light electric vehicles to play a fully-fledged role in achieving sustainable mobility through the development of electromobility. Furthermore, you will be supporting the growth of many small and medium sized enterprises of retailers, distributors and manufacturers who are selling and designing innovative vehicles and who are providing green jobs for green mobility. This in turn will help to achieve the European Union’s goals in the field of climate change, decarbonisation of transport, air quality, public health and social cohesion.
We thank you for taking our requests into consideration

Yours truly,

O I agree to be mentioned as a co-signatory of this letter to be sent to all relevant politicians and other EU 
    officials
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* ETRA commits itself to keeping turnover information confidential. The only objective is to indicate the total turnover of all companies that sign the letter. Under no circumstances turnover information of individual companies will be published, released or circulated. 
